

SPRING GROVE

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter 1

Friday 12th September 2025

A very warm welcome back to all our families, and an especially warm welcome to those joining Spring Grove Primary School for the first time. I hope you had a restful summer and are feeling ready for the new school year ahead.

Meet the Staff

We are delighted to welcome **Mrs Coppin**, our new Deputy Head to the Spring Grove team. You may have already spotted her on the school playground and on the gates each morning. Do introduce yourself to her so that she can quickly get to know our school families. We also welcome back **Mrs Nixon** to the school as the Year 2 teacher. A full list of staff and their roles can be found on our website.

Getting Involved

We value parent involvement! If you are interested in volunteering, joining Friends of Spring Grove School (FOSGS), or supporting school events, please get in touch and we will ensure that your offer of help is taken up!

Safeguarding & Wellbeing

Your child's safety and wellbeing are our top priorities. If you have any concerns or need support, please speak to our safeguarding team.

The Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) are Mrs Colley, Mrs Gratton and Ms Hambrier.

Building Positive Relationships

We believe that strong partnerships between home and school are key to your child's success. Please:

- Check your child's book bag for any messages as well as reading texts via the Teachers2Parents app
- Attend parents' evenings and school events
- Contact your child's class teacher, the school office, the deputy head or headteacher with any questions or concerns – don't let a worry fester.
 Inform us and we will always do our best to sort it out.

Supporting Your Child's Learning

You can support your child by:

- Ensuring that they attend school every single day unless they are unwell
- Arriving at school on time
- Reading together every day
- Talking about their learning and celebrating

Year Ahead Meetings

- Monday 15th September— Year 2 & Year 3
- Wednesday, 17th September—Year 1 & Year 5
- Tuesday, 16th September Reception & Year 4
- Thursday, 18th September—Year 6

Time: 3:30PM to 4:00PM Venue: Classroom We look forward to seeing you all.

1

IMPORTANT DATES

AUTUMN TERM 2025

Year Ahead Meetings

Monday 15th September | Year 2 & Year 3

Tuesday, 16th September | Reception & Year 4

Wednesday, 17th September Year 1 & Year 5

Thursday, 18th September | Year 6

Tuesday 21 October (4-6pm) Autumn Parents Evening

Thursday 23 October (4-7pm)

Autumn Parents Evening

Monday 27th to Friday 31st October Half Term Holidays

Friday 19th December

Last Day of Term - school closes at 1.30pm

FUND RAISING APPEAL

This September, one of our parents from Year 6 and Year 3, Mr Parbatani has committed to walking 30 miles to help raise vital funds for life-saving cancer research, a cause that is very close to his heart .Any encouragement or contributions would mean a lot, as together we can continue to support progress that brings hope to so many.

Thank you very much for considering this. Here is the link to the fundraising page:

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/alpeshs-giving-page-9

